
Just one year shy of celebrating its 80th anniversary, this 

venerable building on West 140th will close its doors to 

its students, faculty, staff, alumni, and neighbors. The 

walls will come down and a new ‗green‘, energy efficient 

building will be erected.  

Many rumors have been floating around the last few 

years of where and how the new building would appear 

on this property. Let‘s set a few things straight. The 

question of Historic Registry has come up. The Registry 

is a Federal program with no bearing on JMH. JMH has 

been designated a Cleveland Landmark, which can be 

made or dropped by any councilman. Plans were consid-

ered to keep the existing building open, which would 

save with logistics of housing students elsewhere, while 

building on the football field along W 143rd St.  That 

met with opposition from the neighborhood—those be-

hind didn‘t want a looming structure out their front win-

dows—those along 140th didn‘t like the idea of a foot-

ball field in their front yard. The capped gas well in the 

middle of the field came up as well, but few knew that 

there is also a vented well within the building. Those is-

sues will be addressed during construction. 

The End of an Era! 
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Having a new building presents many advantages, but 

there are disadvantages that will be evident among alum-

ni. The new structure will be three stories high along W 

140th. Each floor will have identical classrooms, re-

strooms, offices, etc. If there is a lab on the first floor, 

there will be one in the same position on the second and 

third floors. This echoes academic plans that are current-

ly being addressed across the country. The north end, 

main floor of the building, will house the offices. On the 

upper floors will be art rooms, which will benefit from 

the northern light. The actual main entrance will be about 

where the auditorium is now—students would enter and 

go to their left to go to classrooms and to their right 

would be the gyms, cafetorium, library and other general 

‗public‘ areas. There are two large gyms and several 

smaller ‘training‘ or ‘practice‘ areas. The cafetorium is a 

multi-purpose area–cafeteria during most of the day, 

study hall (?) and auditorium when necessary. The 

square footage is larger than our current auditorium and 

the stage area would be about 30% larger. All technology 

will meet and maybe even exceed what exists today. 

Overall, the school will meet several levels of ‗LEEDS‘ 

certification –which focuses on energy savings, water 

(Continued on page 3) 

Farewell Open House—Saturday, May 7, 2011- See details inside! 

By Judy Gilson 



ANNUAL  

KAMM’S CORNERS 

 4TH OF JULY PARADE 
Monday, July 4, 2011 

See page 16 & 17 for pictures from  

last years parade! 

Please come out and march with us!  

Meet at Kamm’s parking lot at 9AM 

For more info:   www.jmhalumni.com  
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Class Reunions for 2011  
see page 18 for all listings 

Don’t forget to check: 

jmhalumni.com 
For any additional updates! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Super Special Offer 
From Rockport to Westpark 

 $25.00 

The History of John Marshall 

$20.00 
Order on page 22! 
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Inside this issue: 

Meet the New Principal,  

Mr.  Luther E. Johnson 
 

A graduate of The Ohio State 

University, Mr. Johnson re-

ceived a Bachelors of Sci-

ence Degree in Education, 

specializing in the Social 

Sciences.  Though his start in 

education was in the social 

studies classrooms of 

Killeen, Texas, and later in 

Canton, OH, educational 

administration became his 

passion.  In 1999, Mr. John-

son received his Masters of 

Educational Administration 

from Kent State University.  

Since 2000, he has worked in 

the Cleveland Metropolitan 

School District.  His admin-

istrative roles began on the east side of Cleveland as an Assis-

tant Principal in various schools, last serving East Technical 

High School as a Campus Administrator.   

Now, with a recent west side appointment, he has guided John 

Marshall High School to one of its strongest starts in recent his-

tory.  With great concern for the students, faculty, and staff of 

John Marshall, Mr. Johnson is working to lead JMHS to Aca-

demic Excellence on the state report card. His active involve-

ment with the Alumni association and community groups con-

tinues to keep John Marshall in the forefront of this academic 

community.  He looks forward to many years of success and to  

continued good relations with a very strong JMH Alumni Asso-

ciation. 

 

Farewell 
Open House 

Saturday 

May 7, 2011  
9am—6pm 

(See details on  

page 13 ) 



efficiency, indoor environmental 

quality, reduced CO2 emissions, use 

of resources and sensitivity to their 

impacts. 

The disadvantages—no longer will 

there be an indoor track, no pool, 

and no auditorium with fixed, ele-

vated seating. These are some of the 

items that made John Marshall 

unique among the city schools.  

Many people—staff, alumni, neigh-

bors, have all expressed a desire to 

merge some of the existing structur-

al features with the new building.  

The eagles atop the front façade, the 

carved school name, the lone urn 

(one of the pair from the 38 class), 

the decorative tile in the main office 

area, the metalwork by the auditori-

um, the commemorative plaques, 

and some of the other stonework 

from the front façade are hoped to 

be incorporated. The architects did 

not know of the mural in the cafete-

ria—but at this time, we‘re not sure 

if it salvageable—that wall area was 

changed in the 80‘s or 90‘s to bring 

the school in to the current ‗age‘. If 

it is salvageable—would it ‗fit‘ in 

the new design?   

(Continued from page 1) 
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The students will be housed at the 

two ‗swing‘ school sites. The 9th 

grade will be at Brooklawn.  There 

will be additional modular class-

rooms added this summer and an 

extended cafeteria area as well. The 

10th—12th grade will be at Carl F 

Shuler.  Sixteen modular classrooms 

will be added, parking lots expanded 

to house staff vehicles, and students 

will be able to park at a church a 

couple blocks away. By no means, 

will students have to go outside to 

go to their classes—the mention of 

modular or temporary brings up vi-

sions of schools in warmer climates, 

but particularly the overcrowding in 

Cleveland schools in the 40‘s and 

50‘s. These modular classrooms will 

be comparable to the existing class-

rooms, lavatories will be added, and 

a hallway will be constructed be-

tween them and the existing build-

ing. Traffic patterns and street park-

ing will be altered to make the 

neighborhood remain as normal as 

possible during the day. 

To celebrate the many years that this 

building has serviced this communi-

ty, we will sponsor a Farewell Open 

House on Saturday, May 7, 2011. 

Ralph Pfingsten will have several 

presentations on the History of John 

Marshall, the JMH History books 

will be available for sale, as well as 

Ralph‘s other books, a portion of 

each sale contributes to general op-

erations fund, Alumni Merchan-

dise—shirts, caps, magnets, etc. will 

be available as well. 

We hope that as many former teach-

ers and staff, along with current fac-

ulty members can join us to walk the 

halls and reminisce. We are sure 

there are many stories that could be 

told. All former students, parents, 

neighbors and friends are welcome 

to attend. Plans are in the works for 

a brick sale (obviously, we can‘t 

provide them yet!), a video is being 

recorded and may be available that 

day, or for ordering, and maybe even 

a collection of memories to be com-

piled in to a book. To make the day 

eventful several plans are still in the 

works and times have to be nailed 

down, but we will be there to greet 

you!  

We expect many to join us on May 

7th, so please consider car pooling!  

Parking will be at a premium!  Bring   

your camera, your walking shoes, 

and your memories!  

Welcome to the New 

John Marshall  

High School! 
 

This is the Artist‘s Ren-

dering of the  new JMH 

building. This drawing 

was supplied by one of the 

architects, Jeff Henderson 

at CEDA. This is not the 

final rendering of the de-

sign, nor is it to scale.  

You can see by this draw-

ing, that the instructional 

classrooms are along the 

front of the building, 

while the ‗community‘ 

areas are behind. Requests 

for merging some of the 

original JMH façade have 

not been incorporated as 

of yet. 



reunion in 2011. As active as many of 

the remaining 82 year olds are, we hope 

to keep meeting for many years to come! 

Patricia (Martin) Butler, 6/46, Brecks-

ville, and husband Don, have lived there 

for 53 years. JMH folks are never far – 

Joe Vadini was their football coach, 

leading their team to 1983 State Cham-

pionship and Don Salisbury volunteers 

in the city. They were looking forward 

to seeing everyone at the 1946 reunion! 

Barbara (Minnich) Hall, 6/46, Bonita, 

CA, now has 2 great grandchildren! 

Miriam (Landstrom) Johnson, 1/47, 

Whittier, CA. has lived there since ‘61. 

Enjoys receiving the Alumni News! 

Thomas Folkman, 1/47, Tempe, AZ, 

turned 82 on May 12th and celebrated his 

61st wedding anniversary on June 11th, 

with wife Audrey (Ivancic) Folkman! 

Elfriede (Thiele) Prusa 1/47, Columbia 

Station, enjoyed visits with cousin 

Ralph Thiele, 1/59, Florida,  and his 

wife Carolyn a couple of times last year 

and hopes to reconnect again in 2010. 

Don Scranton, 6/47, Rio Rancho, NM, 

recently moved to an Adult Community 

to be near the rest of his family, yet have 

his own apartment!   

June (Reinhart) Connolly, 6/48,  San 

Diego, CA, has lived there since 1963 

and has been retired from the San Diego 

City Schools since 1985. She had re-

(Continued on page 5) 
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Where are they now? 
** Extras from last year!  

1930’s  
Ruth (Gaynell) Scott Laresen, 

Willoughby, graduated from the old 

JMH on 6/17/1930 at the Wilbur Wright 

Auditorium. She worked on the school 

paper, lettered in 3 sports. Her three 

children are all JMH grads – Edward, 

54, his wife Jean, 1/55, and Gaynell, 58. 

She turned 99 in November! 

Marion (Tourt) Evans 6/32, Columbus, 

just finished her 97th trip around the sun 

– still enjoys the scenery! 

Betty (Sell) Marr. 6/36. Tucson, AZ, 

wonders how many of her class are still 

around! 

Helen Csaszar 1/39, Cleveland, in-

quired about the closing of Lake Buick 

and whether the AA had intentions of 

claiming any memorabilia from the 

building! 

1940’s  
James Hyland 1/41, Maumee, OH, is 

also curious on the number of classmates 

left – is there a 70th reunion planned? In 

his retirement, he initiated a new organi-

zation, ―Quality of Life‖ , inviting mov-

ers and shakers of Maumee, Ohio. He 

established a new Senior Center for 

Maumee, which is one of the top centers 

in Ohio. 

Rev. John Shroeder 6/42, Dardenne 

Praire, MO, recalls that he didn‘t get to 

know many of his classmates, as he 

worked 40 hours a week during school.  

He studied ministry at Concordia Semi-

nary in St. Louis attended WRU for Pic-

ture Writing, Production, & Direction, 

and made several documentaries. Mar-

ried his wife Eleanor and had 3 boys and 

3 girls. He has served in the church for 

58 years! 

Phyllis (Bower) Bullock,  Winefred 

(Vargo) Johnson, Marion (Baldi) 

Kramp and Margaret (Yetman) 

Glunt, all from the class of 6/42, meet 

occasionally for lunch. Phyllis resides in 

Lakewood. At JMH she learned to knit, 

especially the Red Cross squares – click-

ing those needles for USO scarves. She 

still volunteers and knits baby caps for 

Fairview Hospital. 

Jeane (Stuprich) Furber, 6/42, 

Westlake, continues to work, but loves 

traveling, especially cruises to South 

America and recently to Alaska. She 

remains active in Veterans of Safety, an 

international organization. She‘s had a 

great life and is enjoying every minute! 

Helen (Sharkin) Dennison, 6/42, re-

ports in from her new home in Appleton, 

WI. 

Fred Hampton. 6/43, Zionsville, IN, 

reports that he and Tom Flynn are the 

only surviving members of their High 

School Poker Club! 

Ethel (Keegan) Muhlhan, 6/43, Broad-

view Hts., enjoys reading the Alumni 

News and sends God blessings to all 

1943 classmates and JMH alums! 

Eileen (Conant) Kanda, 1/44, Rocky 

River, is always happy to read about 

former classmates! 

Alice (Gavin) Metz, 1/44, Cleveland, 

keeps in touch regularly with 5 from the 

1/44 class and meets for lunch once a 

month! 

Dorothy (McCave) Kullman, 6/44, 

Norwalk, appreciates the work the AA 

does on the ‗News‘. She sends a ‗Hi‖ to 

old friends, especially Joy! 

Glen Horton, 6/46, Brooklyn, MI, re-

ports that on September 18, 2010, the 

class of 46, held their 64th reunion at the 

Radisson in North Olmsted. Some of the 

class of 47 also attended. Since their 

50th reunion, the class has met every 

year to renew old friendships and remi-

nisce. The class voted to hold a 65th 

1946—64th Reunion—Top: Elizabeth & Dr. Harlan Peterjohn, Pat (Martin) Butler, Bill 

Winold, Gratian (McRae) Nugent, Glen Horton; Jo & John ‗Harry‘ Bowditch; Paul Sayler & 

Glen Horton   Bottom: Joanne (Schroeder) Hartman, Ken & Mickey Lindemann; Ken Linde-

mann, Glen Horton, & John Bowditch—all 3 together since 1st grade at Geo. Washington. 



children.  

**George, 6/50, and Merida 

(Harrington) Gardner, 6/51, Naples, 

FL, have been married for 59 years. 

They have 4 children, 12, grandchildren 

and 3 great-grandchildren. 

Edmund Grombol, 1/50, Brooklyn, 

reported that he was looking forward to 

the 1950 reunion in August 2010. 

John Anderson, 1/50, Fairview Park, 

served 4 years in US Navy. He married 

Mondalee Shipman and they raised 2 

children, Cindy & David. Retired in 

1985 from Republic Steel after 30 plus 

& formed his own consulting firm, 

working as a expert witness to insurance 

companies and major law firms in Chi-

cago & Cleveland. Retired permanently 

in 1993 to care for his wife. Enjoys boat-

ing, fishing & spending time with his 2 

grandchildren. 

Carolyn (Neuberg) Brown, 1/50, 

Elyria, is married with 4 children. Music 

education background - taught voice, 

directed choirs & sang in musicals. Cur-

rently enjoying retirement & living in a 

community with other retirees. 

Robert Rini, 1/50, Olmsted Falls, began 

working at May Co. in 1950, joined the 

Air Force from '51-'55, and returned to 

May Co as the Parmatown Furniture 

Sales Manager, retiring in 1988.  

Worked part time for Kronheim's for a 

while. In 1958 married Carol McDonagh 

and they had 4 sons. Enjoys volunteer-

ing and his 10 grandchildren. 

Moorman Scott, 1/50, Seven Hills, and 

his wife own M L Scott & Sons since 

they were married 59 years ago. They 

are still involved even though their 3 

sons run the business. Their 6 children, 

16 grandchildren & 12 great grandchil-

dren live within a half hour of them. 

God has really blessed their lives. They 

spend February on Sanibel Island, FL 

and 2 weeks in Ocotber as well. 

Gurney Stephens, 1/50, Katy, TX, from 

1951-1961, spent 18 months with 37th 

infantry at Camp Polk, LA; at Glidden 

Paint Co. as an order filler; Cleveland 

college, nights on audit staff of Coopers 

& Lybrand. From 1961-1965 he married 

in Guadalajara, Mexico, passed the CPA 

exam, & had a son & 2 daughters. In 

1969 Oglebay Norton Co. as an account-

ant. In charge of financial affairs of a 

joint venture (intracomite) mine. 1976 

moved to TX for a warmer climate, due 

to his wife‘s health. 1981 started his own 

CPA practice; auditing. In 2004 his wife 

passed away. He still works part-time at 

his CPA practice, now specializing in 

taxes. 

Carol (Weitzel) Eigenbrod, 1/50, 

Avon,  babysits her grandchildren, 3 to 4 

days a week. Volunteers with the Lu-

theran Home of Concord in Westlake 

every Sunday from 1 to 3 p.m. She has 

22 grandchildren & 11 great grandchil-

dren. She sings in choir & is active in 

ladies groups in church. 

Betty (Minnich) Stoddart, 1/50, West 

Lafayette, IN, graduated from Purdue 

University. She married her college 

sweetheart; raised 3 children (one a 

Rhodes Scholar) & has 8 grandchildren. 

Spent 31 years in Munster, IN and the 

last 25 in W Lafayette. In both 

locations she's been active in civ-

ic, social, and church activities in 

Munster, but has added college 

activities to her schedule. She 

hasn't found time to retire. Betty 

has been widowed for 5 years. 

Carole (Trachsel) Walker, 6/50, 

Bothell, WA, has lived in Wash-

ington for 26 years. She spends 

time golfing, bowling, and lots of 

crafting. She lost her darling hus-

band Bill, in 2002. 

Christine Combs, 6/50, Cleve-

land, spends most of her time 

caring for her large family (6 boys 

and 2 girls). Worked as a secre-

tary to a district manager for Air-

co Temesca. Spent a second ca-

(Continued on page 6) 

ceived her BA from Ohio University in 

1952 and a Masters from San Diego 

State in 1975. She has fond memories 

from her time at JMH - a great school 

with superb teachers! 

Rita (Miller) Crouch, 6/48, LaJolla, 

CA and Ruth (Miller) Bertram, 6/48, 

Westlake, celebrated their 80th birthday 

together last year – even though there 

are many miles between them, they do 

remain close in heart! 

Betsy (Taylor) Havens, 6/48, Westlake, 

reports that her grandson, Richard Patti-

son, was an All American football play-

er from Carnegie Mellon University, in 

the fall of 2009. 

Mary Lou (Noel) Pollack, 1/49, Fair-

view Park. Since the death of her hus-

band in 2003, she has worked as a vol-

unteer for Global Volunteers in Italy, 

Romania, Costa Rica & Portugal. She 

also traveled as a volunteer to Egypt, 

Thailand, Ireland, South America & 

many trips to Europe. Obviously, her 

hobby is traveling the world, 

Nancy (Amolsch) Plescia, 6/49, Glen-

dale, AZ, has lived there since 1977. She 

really enjoyed seeing the picture from 

the 60th class reunion and looks forward 

to the next Alumni News. 

1950’s  
** Ret. Col. Edward and Marilyn 

(Dudley) Gerding, 1/50, Bremerton, 

WA. Ed enlisted the day after graduation 

and retired from the USMC in 1985. 

They settled in WA. They married 

9/15/1951, have 4 children and 8 grand-

(Continued from page 4) 
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1950 Class Reunion—August 13-15, 2010  - Sweetwater Landing 



in 1987. Their youngest son moved to 

FL & we were lucky to see 3 sons grow 

up here & participate in their school & 

sports activities. They live in 'paradise' 

& love it. Enjoy socializing, playing 

golf, cards & traveling  

Thelma (Hafner) Herrick, 6/50, Brook 

Park, reported she would be moving 

soon. 

June (Shupp) Lehr, 6/50, Richardson, 

TX, still enjoys teaching teens to 

drive—so that she can enjoy traveling! 

Gordon Koscher, 6/51, Cleveland, is 

now retired from everything. He spent 

30 yrs with the Cleveland FD, 45 years 

with Mantua FD, and 41 years with OS-

CGR. (Editor‘s Note—he‘s not that 

old—must have worked concurrently!) 

Took him 2 yrs to not miss it.  

**Mary (Sande) Bonner, 6/51, reports 

in from Fairview Park. Loved the news-

letter! 

**Robert Wendt, 6/51, North Olmsted, 

has been doing free taxes for the AARP 

Tax Aide Program for 21 years. Retired 

from Cleveland Schools. 

Robert Wendt, 6/51, North Olmsted, 

reports that his son, Paul, a 1976 JMH 

grad, is currently the Director of Chris-

tian Education in Crown Point, IN.   

**Wanda (Tyjeski) Ronni, 1/52, Belle-

vue, NE, enjoys the Alumni Newsletter. 

Maryann (Klimcyk) Fabbri, 1/52, Tuc-

son, AZ, reports that even though she is 

far away from JMH, she enjoys receiv-

ing the News. She‘s now a widow, but 

her children, grandchildren, and a new 

great granddaughter, make Arizona per-

fect! 

**Lois (Prucha) Higgins, 6/52, Hillsbo-

ro, OH, states ―The older I grow, the 

more I appreciate the fine education I 

received at John Marshall High.‖ 

Sarah Jane aka Sally (Robbins) May, 

6/52, Yalaha, FL, has been married to 

Walter May, 1/52, for 56 years. After 

residing in Hinckley and enjoying trail 

riding in the Reservation for 40 years, 

they retired to a Lakeside Community in 

Central Florida. 

George Porvasnik, 6/52, and Sharon 

(Shonkwiler) Porvasnik, 6/55, Middle-

burg Hts. Reports that ―No news is good 

news!‖ 

**Eric Daiber, Medina, 1/53, retired in 

2002. He is now a freelance photo jour-

nalist with the Medina Post Newspaper, 

and volunteers at the SPCA. 

Carole (Brumbach) Restifo, 1/54, 

Avon, has been working for Bathfitters 

and Oasis Sunrooms at malls, festivals, 

and shows. She is certified and massages 

abused dogs at the APL. She also keeps 

busy singing in 3 choirs! 

Ronald Gardner, 6/54, Dickinson, TX, 

reports that he and his wife are enjoying 

their 5 grandchildren and 4 great grand-

children, along with their retired racing 

greyhounds! 

Robert Arnold, 6/54, Greenville, SC, 

and wife Gloria will celebrate their 50th 

anniversary in January 2011. They‘re 

planning a family get together with chil-

dren and grandchildren and then leave 

on a 2 week cruise - their favorite kind 

of vacation. 

Donald Uhrin, 6/54, Romeoville, IL, 

shared some fond memories and names 

from the past that will surely bring back 

memories to many alumni - 'city of 

champions', best location in the nation', 

Paul Brown, Otto Graham, Speedie Dan-

te Lavelle, Lou 'the Toe' Groza, 'Rapid' 

Robert Feller; then Wynn, Lemon, Gar-

cia & Feller.  Such memories!  In 1962, 

while working at Midway Airport, he 

saw Bob Feller there and was able to 

speak with him when he stopped at a 

magazine rack. He asked "You are Bob 

Feller, aren't you?" and after a pause, he 

confirmed the fact. He told him, "I'm 

from Cleveland and watched your last 

no hitter on July 1, 1951." Had always 

wanted to meet him - afterwards he 

wanted to 'saw off his arm and mount it 

above his bed'! (Editor's Note: I sure 

hope he didn't do that! But we get the 

idea!) Don also commented that his 66 

Ford Falcon turns 45 in February 2011; 

his oldest Lionel trains will be 70 years 

old (they might be more valuable than 

my house is now!); that he's been mar-

ried for close to 52 years; and you know 

you are getting old when your great 

grandkids have babies, but he's not there 

yet - his oldest great grandchild will be 7 

in July. 

**Patricia (Julius) Yacobucci, 1/55, 

North Olmsted, and her husband both 

worked at NASA. She retired in 95. 

They have 8 children, 13 grandchildren 

and 4 great grandchildren. Pat is a Red 

Cross volunteer and has assisted at hurri-

canes, fires and floods. Basic travel is to 

see the grandkids! 

(Continued on page 7) 
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reer as a graphics display designer for 

American Greetings for 17+ years. Her 

retirement has been the same as her ear-

ly years, only taking care of adult chil-

dren! 

Marjorie (Coon) Herke, 6/50, Isle, 

MN, taught school for almost 20 years. 

She owned and operated a Laser Engrav-

ing Co. for 10 years. With her husband, 

they owned and managed rental property 

for 20 years. They reared 3 children & 1 

grandson (have 4 grandkids). Retired 

and live on Lake Miles Lacs. Her hus-

band passed in 1996 of leukemia. 

Daniel Weber, 6/50, Rancho Cordova, 

CA, spent 26 years in USAF and 10 with 

John Hancock. Has traveled throughout 

the Western US and Canada, and to the 

UK - his wife is British and they are 

enjoying life. 

Joan (Charvat) Moore, 6/50, Bruns-

wick, married in 1961 and has raised 6 

kids -3girls, 3 boys, (not in that order). 

They moved 9 times - mostly between 

Strongsville and Melbourne, FL. Re-

turned to Ohio in 1998 after the death of 

husband, Jack. She's been a member of 

Brunswick Entertainment Co. for 15 yrs. 

and also Medina Showbiz Co. She's per-

formed, sang, danced, costumed actors 

for musicals, comedies and dramas. 

Lately has been traveling with her 

daughter Brenda and enjoying her 5 

grandchildren (4 grown, 1 almost 2!). 

Durene (Delaurier) Keller, 6/50, 

Cleveland, comments - '60 years - 

wow!!' Remember the best-forget the 

rest. ―you retire from working-not liv-

ing, enjoy life one day at a time‖. 

Ronald Dieckman, 6/50, Strongsville, 

has been married to Elaine for 52 years. 

Retired after 48 years as Corporate Safe-

ty & Health Manager for ICI Paints. 2 

sons & their families live in the Chicago 

suburbs where they lived for 5 years. 

Still volunteering at Southwest Med. 

Center. Enjoy traveling & playing golf 

whenever they're not at a casino. 

Phyllis (Borling) Wojcik, 6/50, Eng-

lewood, FL, graduated from Ohio Uni-

versity with a degree in Home Econom-

ics. In 1954, married Herb, then went to 

Germany for two years-Herb was in the 

Air Force. Moved to Chicago & raised 4 

children. Returned to college, received 

degree in Special Education & taught 

Learning Disabilities for 8 years. They 

lived in Dallas, KY and returned to FL 

(Continued from page 5) 
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one cat, one canary. He‘s 

retired and reasonably 

healthy. He loves to hike, 

sail and travel. Would 

love to hear from JMH 

classmates! 

Richard (Ray) Humble, 

6/55, N Royalton, report-

ed that Gail (Symes) 

Humble, 6/57, his wife of 

50 wonderful years, 

passed in 2008. They have 

5 children, 14 grandchil-

dren and 7 great grand-

children. He is still active 

in golf, bowling, slow 

pitch softball and bocce 

ball. He has since remar-

ried to Donna and is very 

happy. 

** Neal, 1/56, and Peggy 

(Majher) Haug, 6/55, 

Lakewood, celebrated their 50th Wed-

ding Anniversary  on 8/30/2008 with a 

big surprise party! They enjoy their 2 

daughters, 1 in FL, 1 in VA, along with 

4 grandchildren. They vacation there 

frequently. Neal enjoys his old Lionel 

trains and going to car shows. 

Dick,  1/56 and Anne (Riemer) Krause 

6/58, Hernando, FL, have lived there for 

11 years. They enjoy visits from friends 

and relatives, day trips, 

cruises, bowling and much 

more. Dick was the Exalt-

ed Ruler of Inverness Elks 

Lodge this past year and 

now is a trustee. They 

both help with various 

activities and events there. 

They are Friends of the 

Library and volunteer 

there twice yearly at their 

book sales. 

Carol Benyo, F/56,  

Rocky River, was sur-

prised to see her name 

along with the pictures of 

Garfield School. She 

states about Norm Case 

―his class picture looked 

just like mine!‖   

** Marilyn (Gubies) 

Heinke, 6/56, Lakewood. 

After living for 12 years in 

Key West, this Cleveland 

winter was tough, but 

great to be back with ex-

tended family and friends.  

(Continued on page 8) 

ter in Celebration, FL where they volun-

teer at Give Kids the World. He tried to 

organize a Mini-Reunion Luncheon in 

the Tampa area, since the class was hav-

ing a reunion back in Cleveland.  Maybe 

next year! 

Fred Cowles, 6/55, South Salem, NY, 

has been happily married to Tina for 48 

years. They have 4 sons, all married and 

self-supporting, 7 grand kids, one dog, 

** Robert Pugliese, 1/55, Plain City, 

was sad to hear that James Green 

passed—he was a good friend, team-

mate, and wonderful person.  James 

needs to be accepted in to the JMH Hall 

of Fame—he certainly was worthy of 

this honor. 

** Marty Brown, 1/55, Naples, FL, 

owns 2 lovely rental cabins in the Frank-

lin, NC mountains.  

** Robert Thomson, 

1/55, Wadsworth, reports 

that he is retired and just 

‗getting older‘! 

Steve, 6/55 and Peggy 

(Jacobs) Gall, 6/57, 

Strongsville. Peggy re-

ports that her club from 

JMH is still getting to-

gether – Fran (Drotar) 

Mills, Judy (Martin) 

Swaddell, Norma 

(Hriczek) Juracz, Ann 

(Bright) Criss, Joan 

(Lewis) Zeitz, Sandy 

(Warner) Henning, 

Milly (Bugosh) Baehr, 

Marie (Humble) Jones. 

The last time they got 

together they decided life 

doesn‘t get any better than 

when your JMH friends 

are around you! 

James Fox, 6/55, Mt. 

Laurel, NJ, and his wife 

Marilyn, continue to win-

(Continued from page 6) 

JMH 1956             1950 Graduation Class from Garfield School -  
Nancy Stacho, Diane Jones, Hazel Sternad, Marlene Seeman, Roberta 

Kulchar, Carol Benyo, Nancy Mease, Carol Grabowsky, Ted DiDero, 

Frank Savel, Wilber ‘Woody’ Mueller, David Goodyear,  

Gary Kistemaker, Walter Korfmacher 

Photo—Right: Ms. Rita M Schneider, Garfield 4th Grade Teacher 

Top: 1957—Front steps of JMH—Joe Vadini—Front Row Center! 

Bottom: 1951 George Washington 6th Grade class—Bill Vassos, 4th from R 
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Will have gone fly fishing in June and 

October in VT, and singing in MA. 

She‘s worked (singing) at Brother‘s 

Lounge, the Bop Stop, and the Hermit 

Club, where she‘s been a member for 16 

years. 

Marlene (Seeman), 6/56 and Rich Var-

ga, 6/54, Englewood, FL, have been 

married for 52 years and have lived in 

FL for 31 years. They have 3 children, 5 

grandchildren, 2 great grandsons, and 2 

toy poodles (which are their babies 

now). Marlene enjoyed the last Alumni 

News – Memories of: Mrs. Rippon – she 

always asked her about her scabby 

knees, due to roller skating; Ellie Map-

son loaned her his pencils and Carolyn 

Benyo, was a classmate from KDG thru 

graduation. She enjoys Ralph‘s books 

and says everyone should have them – 

they help bring up old memories! She 

has many memories from Garfield – and 

was shocked to see the changes. She 

included the 6th grade graduation class of 

1950, the names of the teachers and 

principals for her time there, stories of 

the portable bldg and the faux auditori-

um!  

** Joe Hrudka,  1/57, reports in from 

Paradise Valley, AZ.  

Robert Ferencik, 1/57, Brunswick 

Hills, and wife Patricia (Peluso), 6/59 

are enjoying retirement with their 6 

grandchildren and taking cruises to the 

Caribbean. 

Ann (Wright) Criss, 6/57, Elyria, has 

earned the title of ‗Retiree‘ as of June 

2009. She retired from the Elyria City 

Schools as a Speech and Language 

Pathologist in 1998 after 30 years of 

service. She then joined the St. Jude 

School staff for an additional 11 years. 

Ann and her husband, John, are now 

enjoying their family, friends and trav-

els. Ann also has great fun on the com-

puter being the secretary for Elyria‘s 

American Association of University 

Women and for her Ely School Retirees. 

She states that classmates George and 

Sharon (Finzel) Pawlas send her some 

of the best emails that she receives. The 

class of 57 has such a great group of 

Alumni, and as many as 50 get together 

for lunch 3 times a year. 

Richard Fisher, 6/57, North Olmsted, 

has been married for 49 years, and has 4 

children and 9 grandchildren. He retired 

as President of North Coast Ford Indus-

trial Engines. He winters in the Orlando 

(Continued from page 7) 

Class of 1960—50th Reunion— 

A Five Day Event! 

area where 3 children live. He enjoys 

classic cars and boating. 

**Emmajane (Hurd) Cheiky, 1/58, 

Lakewood, missed seeing Ralph Pfing-

sten and classmates at their reunion—she 

was ill. She has 4 sons. 6 grandkids, 3 

great grandkids and his lived in the same 

house for the past 40 years! 

Richard Rieder, F1/58, Oceanside, CA, 

lives there with his wife of 44 years. He 

retired from NASA, Dryden Flight Re-

search Center) in 2002. His son is an Air 

Force Pilot and his daughter is a Phar-

maceutical Research Scientist. 

**Richard Zanniser, 6/58, appreciates 

the efforts of the Alumni volunteers! 

Ida Mae (Seng) Cowart, 6/58, Tucson, 

AZ, moved to AZ in 2001. She is active 

in Social Justice issues - illegal immigra-

tion and border activities through volun-

teerism. 

Mary Ann Wolschleger, 6/58, Cleve-

land, loves the newsletter. The older she 

gets, the more nostalgic she gets! She 

still goes to Bally‘s, golfs regularly, 

works part time and enjoys gambling. 

Enjoys every day God blesses her with! 

Kathy (Berghian) Watts, 6/58, Strongs-

ville, and husband, Art, spend their win-

ters in Naples, FL, golfing, tennis, bocce 

ball, and bridge. Most of their spare time 

they spend with their son Steve, his wife 

Christine, and grandchildren, Mitch-

ell,12 and Ashley, 9. 

Bill Alexander, 1/59 and wife Donna 

(Kathe) Alexender, 1/58, celebrated 

their 60th Wedding Anniversary on Oc-

tober 30, 2010(10/29/1960). Joining 

them for their party in Englewood, Ohio, 

were members of their wedding party, all 

JMH grads: Ron 1/56 and Marilyn 

(Herbster) Lampe 1/58, David Alexan-

der, 6/62, Sheryl (Kathe) String 6/62, 

and Marilyn (McLaren) Yesberger, 

6/57. One member of the party is de-

ceased—Robert Kathe, 6/56.  

**Chriss Burtt, 6/59, Carmel, NY, was 

perusing the jmhalumni.com website and 

found the music recordings listed as a 

fond memory. He remembers being part 

of the choir that recorded the songs for 

that 45 in 1956, down at the BOE build-

ing downtown.  He also remembers the 

1958(?) Christmas concert at Public 

Square—where their final number was 

the ―Hallelujah Chorus). The fondest 

memory was their ‗subway‘ concert—

returning home on the rapid—all sere-

(Continued on page 9) 



** Richard Gallagher, 6/61, Brook-

park, has been retired for 10 years from 

the Brookpark Fire Department. He en-

joys his 3 grandchildren, playing golf, 

and traveling. 

Judith Weger 6/61, Hudson, FL, won-

ders why her class never has reunions! 

(Editor‘s Note—Someone from the class 

has to take on that responsibility—the 

AA provides suggestions and a class list, 

with as many up to date addresses as 

possible! Sorry your class hasn‘t sched-

uled one!) 

Lloyd (Tom) Wisniewski 6/61, Bremer-

ton WA, has lived in WA since 1980. He 

retired from the US Navy in August 

1984 and then retired from the Puget 

Sound Naval Shipyard in August 2009.  

He has been married to Diane (―A 

Rhodes grad – don‘t hold it against me‖) 

since October 1971. They have one son, 

Tom, a musician in the band MXPX (ask 

your grandkids) who has recently em-

barked on a career at the same shipyard 

he retired from.  NO grandkids yet. En-

joys cruising, condo-ing on the ocean 

(especially in the winter), and making 

his own beer. 

Charles Springer, F 1/62, Colton, CA, 

attended Garfield and JMH, but moved 

away before graduation. 

** Jane Yanesh,  6/62, Cleveland, re-

tired in 1997 after 30 years of teaching 

in Cleveland schools. She took a cruise 

around the world in 1998 and 2000!. She 

enjoys reading the Alumni News, but 

doesn‘t see too many 1962 grads men-
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nading the passengers, in full harmony.  

(Editor‘s Note—must have been the pre-

decessor to today‘s ‗flash mobs‘!) 

Pat (Hordin) Posze, 6/59, Berea, is still 

working 3 days a week as a RN, manag-

ing Worker‘s Compensation cases at 

home – she‘s just not ready to retire! Her 

husband, Alex, is retired! They enjoy 

their 5 daughters and 12 grandchildren. 

She has many wonderful memories of 

JMH – the 50‘s were great! 

1960’s  
Bruce James, 6/60, Incline Village, NV, 

has been asked by the Chancellor of the 

Nevada System of Higher Education to 

chair a task force that will take a fresh 

look at the community college system to 

both make it more effective and effi-

cient.  

Joyce (Dangel) Broom, 6/60, Port St. 

Lucie, FL, would like to thank the reun-

ion committee for an excellent reunion. 

It was very well organized and a lot of 

fun. It‘s unbelievable that 50 years have 

passed since those hallowed days at 

JMHS.  

James Radovic, 6/60, Jupiter, FL, re-

tired from United Technologies, but is 

working hard at owning two Laundro-

mats in Jupiter and Stuart FL. Two Col-

lege degrees=Two Laundromats ―I guess 

it makes sense! (At least it balances out). 

**Sandy (Sikora) Lace, 1/61, Livonia, 

MI, is glad to be receiving the Alumni 

News! 

(Continued from page 8) tioned! (Hint—hint!) 

Gary Ceepo, 6/62, Westlake, continues 

to enjoy his career in real estate develop-

ment, focusing on large scale shopping 

centers. Current economic trends in 

America have lead him to new shopping 

center development in Brazil. The down-

side is his weak Portuguese. He and wife 

Jan, look forward to the next reunion! 

Ken Williams, 6/62, Alexandria, VA, 

and his wife Pam enjoy their life in Al-

exandria and are looking forward to 

Pam‘s retirement in October. 

Eric Delony, 1/63, Santa Fe, NM, was 

tracked down by classmate Jackie Cun-

dy after being in Santa Fe for 46 years. 

That was a magical conversation. He‘d 

love to hear from other 1/63 classmates. 

After JMH, he attended Ohio State, mar-

ried his sophomore year, earned a Bach-

elor‘s in Architecture, and then contin-

ued on at Columbia. In 1969, he started 

his 1st job at the Historic American En-

gineering Record, which documents 

engineering, industrial and technological 

achievements throughout the US for the 

National Collection at the Library of 

Congress. He attributes  a large part of 

his success with the education received 

at JMH. 

Sue (Charles) Madden, 6/63, reports in 

from Strongsville. 

Marilyn (Boatman) Furry, 6/63, Fair-

view Park, was married on June 21, 

2003, to JMH grad, James R Furry, 

6/56. 

Sharon (Maier) Gilbert, 6/63, Gales-

burg, IL, retired in 2008, and 

moved closer to her daughter 

and family to take care of her 

grandson. 

Leonard Tomsik, DDS, 6/63, 

North Royalton, has a private 

practice in Parma Ht. He‘s a 

retired Colonel from the Army 

Dental Corps. From 78-97, he 

was an Asst. Professor at 

CWRU Dental School. 

** Jerry Peppers, 1/64, Scars-

dale, NY, is weathering the 

financial storm surrounding 

Wall Street (his 4th business 

cycle). His wife of almost 40 

years, Sue, is now an Asst. Prin-

cipal at their local high school. 

Three of their 4 daughters are 

with Manhattan companies, 

within walking distance of his 

(Continued on page 10) 

Some 1964 and Other JMH grads got together last July for a fun time!   L to R—Claudia ?, Chris (Adriano) 

Senko, Ernie Ramsey,  John Corte, Dave Wolfschleger, Nancy Corte,  Nancy Sroka, Jan Sroka, ? Costello, 

Bill Costello, John Berichon  Karen Nock, Bob Nock, Sue Berichon, Marilyn B?, John Manzatt 



office and he meets them often for 

lunch. Recently represented the Lincoln 

Highway Association, as current Direc-

tor, in having NYC erect a street sign at 

Broadway and 42nd St. indicating the 

Eastern Terminus of the historic Lincoln 

Highway, America‘s first transcontinen-

tal highway.  

**Bruce  6/64 and Susan (Lazarowski) 

Bogey,  6/67,  Daniel Island, FL, are 

now both retired and enjoy island life. 

Betty Ann Petitt, 6/64, Los Angeles, 

CA, is still an ―extra‖ with Mario Lopez 

and busy volunteering at the TV Acade-

my for student awards and internships, 

as well as Daytime and Prime Time Em-

my Blue Ribbon Panels. She‘s  acted as 

Chair for the DEA Minor Student Film 

Awards for Women for 17 years.  

Dean Calhoun, 6/64, Stevens Point, WI, 

attended the University of Illinois on a 

Gymnastics Scholarship from 64-68. He 

served as a US Naval Corpsman from 71

-75. He received a BS in Phys Ed and a 

Master's in Education. He retired after 

30 years as a teacher and gymnastics 

coach. He‘s married with 4 children and 

5 grandchildren. 

Bob Harvanec, 6/65, North Royalton, 

retired March 6, 2010, after 47 years 

with the National City Bank, Sr. Vice 

President, Real Estate Manager. He is 

married, has 2 children and 4 grandchil-

dren (twin boys were born on August 28, 

(Continued from page 9) 
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2010. He stays active working out, but 

enjoys photography, travel and golf. 

** Frank Harold, 1/65, Bloomfield 

Hills, MI, has been retired from GM for 

8 plus years. He enjoys volunteering, 

along with his wife Mary, at the Michi-

gan Humane Society. He also conducts 

Pet Therapy visits with dogs to nursing 

homes and assisted living facilities. A 

new love in their lives, is Annie, their 

adopted cat! 

** Richard Sloan, 6/65, Shelby Twp, 

MI, retired in 11/2008 after a 40 year 

career with GM. His first grandchild, 

Kaylani, arrived recently! 

Dennis Carroll, 6/65, Richmond, ME, 

had retired from the Navy and as a Grey-

hound Motor Coach Operator. Has been 

drawing SS since age 62. Life is and has 

been good! He and his wife Margaret, 

just celebrated their 43rd wedding anni-

versary! 

**Jeffrey Hubley, 1/66, Nashua, NH, is 

in his 20th year as an OB-GYN with the 

Dartmouth Hitchcock Clinic. His wife 

Laura has been a Labor and Delivery 

Nurse for 25 years! His daughters—

Allison is at Northeastern Univ in athlet-

ic training, Kristine is at Hamilton Col-

lege in Neuroscience, and Marlena is 

working on Wall 

Street.  

**Linda (Taylor) 

Hale,  1/66, 

Hinckley, traded 

up the Honda motorcycle for a new 

Yamaha.  ―See you on the road!‖ 

Ronald Thorne, 1/66, North Ridgeville, 

lost his first wife, Peggy Sima, 6/66,  on 

March 3, 1988. He found love again 

with Kathleen Sullivan, a JFK Warren, 

OH grad, and married her on October 7, 

2007! His daughter presented him with 

his first grandson, Nicholas A Hrouda. 

**Rick Hilberg, 6/66, Berea, has hope-

fully recovered by now —in February 

2009, he fractured his hip in five places!   

(Ouch)!!!!! 

**Kathy (Dubbins) Gaddis, 6/66, 

Worthington, was still teaching pre-

school and loves it—‖most days!‖ Hus-

band Bruce, is retired and finds lots to 

keep himself busy. They have 2 wonder-

ful granddaughters! 

Bob Grace, Cleveland, 6/66, President 

of Great Lakes Underwater Services 

LLC (a Marine Contracting Company), 

has been elected to serve a two year term 

as Treasurer of the FBI Citizens Acade-

my Foundation of Cleveland, Ohio. He 

is presently a graduate of the Academy 

and a Founder & Executive Board Mem-

ber of the Foundation. Bob had also 

(Continued on page 11) 

Class of  June 1968 
Right– Friends forever—some have been together since elementary 

school –Jan (Ryan) Babbitt, Elaine (Schultz) Staley, Anita 

(Waldeck) Burkey, Alice (Kugler) Gill, Alice (Punkal) Conner, 

Lynn (Hutman) Kappus, and Marsha (Wojslaw) Mackulin 

Below—60th Birthday Celebration—Litchfield Township Town Hall, 

September 11, 2010. 
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been named to serve on the Cuyahoga 

Valley Career Center Financial Advisory 

Board until January 2011. 

** Judith Kara, 6/67, Chicago, IL, asks 

if there are any JMHS living in Chicago. 

Wants to contact committee for reun-

ion!!!!! 

Elaine (Schultz) Staley, 6/68, Cleve-

land, reports that the Class of June 1968 

held their 60th Birthday Celebration on 

September 11, 2010 at the Litchfield 

Township Town Hall. Over 60 

(Continued from page 10) (including spouses) attended. Many of 

them have been together since elemen-

tary school.  

Anita (Waldeck) Burkey, 6/68, has the 

largest JMH Facebook account going—

so keep up with the June ‗68 class 

through her! 

**John Krepop, 6/68, Brookpark, states 

he is ―Living the Dream!‖ 

Bob McGann, 6/68, Brookpark, had 

bypass surgery at Cleveland Clinic in 

2009. ―Seemed like a good time to stop 

smoking!‖. His son just finished his 1st 

year in college (his book bill 

surpassed mine for 4 years!). 

His wife also had hip surgery, 

is upset she‘s laid up, and Bob 

will probably be her nurse and 

cook for a while (he asks ―Any 

stomach pumps available?) 

Carol (Moll) Novotny, 6/68, 

North Canton, retired last July 

from CEI/First Energy after 43 

years. This was the job she got 

through COE with Mr. Man-

cuso in September 1967 and 

was the only job she ever had! 

She looks forward to working 

with her church and spending 

more time with her 10 grand-

children! 

** Janet (Brutvan) Coleman, 

6/69, North Olmsted, reported 

an interest in a reunion. 

(Editor‘s Note—hope you received word 

on the get together! We received notice 

after newsletter printed!) 

** Jan (Tucker) Broderick, 6/69, re-

ports in from Beaverton, OR. 

** Rick Kalister, 6/69, Parma, recently 

retired after teaching high school Eng-

lish for 33 years. He‘s been happily mar-

ried to Evelyna for 25 years. She is a 

nationally recognized baker, caterer and 

a West Tech graduate! Rick would love 

to hear from old friends! 

** Suzanne (Werb) Lucas,  6/69, Dub-

lin, OH, has lived in the Columbus area 

with her husband John, for 33 years. 

They have 3 children—Natalie, attorney, 

in Denver, Jack, accountant, in Colum-

bus, and Elizabeth, law student at OSU. 

** Mary Kay (Fleming) Rock, 6/69, 

had been married 37 years to Daniel, a 

69 St. Ed‘s grad, who recently passed 

from cancer. They have 3 children—a 

son as a CPA with a MBA, a son with a 

Masters in Engineering, and a daughter 

with a degree in English Lit. Mary has 

worked as a Ground and Flight RN and 

is currently working on a Masters for 

Nurse Practitioner. 

Mary Ann Mallama, 6/69, Cleveland, 

has been with her partner, Jay Nutter, 

since 1994. She works at the Federal 

Court but on weekends, works as a certi-

fied pet sitter for Cuddles & Care. They 

have 4 dogs, 9 parrots, and NO Kids!
(Continued on page 12) 

1970 Goodtime Cruise—L to R Donna (Butler) Myers, 

Penny Holloway) Kost, Janet (Brescan) Ogilby, Betty 

(Sampson) Shuster, Linda (Schmetzer) McKelvey, 

Barb (Resso) Sharp, Bev (Hosso) Thomas 

Sun– :L to R -Margy (Piper) Sanders, 

Barb (Resso) Sharp, Rom Messenger,  

Robert King, Sherry (Csanyi) Hughes,  

Camille Armstrong 

After the Reunion, Reunion! Barb 

(Resso) & Dave Sharp, Judy Gilson, 

Peggy (Krieger) (6/71) & Don Snider  

All others 1/70! 

Faculty in Attendance:  Joy (Hirniak) Smith, Gene Gibbons, Linda Beebe,  

Roberta Leach, Joseph Chippi  

 

Not Shown—Ralph Pfingsten and 

Joan (Legan) Pallotta from NDB 

1970 GT—Mary (Evenden) & Ed Swift, Annie & Mike 

Bowman, Susie Lindeman, Julian Ball 

1970 Sat.– Mike Sollenne, Kurt Bentz, Jim Bowles 

1970 Sat.– Kathy (Voytko) Beatty, Barb (Sale) Weber, 

Jan (Gillick) Pollack, Donna Jo (Tarr) Blakesmith 



Page 12                                 John Marshall Alumni Association News                    Volume 38, No. 1 

mid sized cruising sailboat in Apollo 

Beach. He works on sailboats, but also is 

a free lance photographer. 

Janice Walter, ‗72, retired after 35 

years with US Postal Service.  

John Hausler, ‘72, and Debra (Dibler) 

Hausler, 74, recently relocated to Lee‘s 

Summit, MO. 

Bob Normile, ‘73,  retired to Tempe, 

AZ in 1999 after many years of working 

as a real estate broker. He enjoys the 

Phoenix Suns, Arizona Cardinals, and 

the Cavs! He is doing a lot of traveling 

and returns to Cleveland 2 or 3 times a 

year! 

Albert Trefney, ‘73, Cleveland, report-

ed on the great character of classmate 

Pete DeLuca, who was recently induct-

ed in to the Hall of Fame. Pete was a 

great leader and  competitor, yet fun to 

be with, hardworking, dedicated, and 

great of heart. Al also reports, that Pete 

didn‘t fall far from the tree, as Pete‘s 

father was their mailman—always 

checking in on Al‘s elderly relatives on 

his route. Al and his wife, Phyllis, have 

been married for 27 years. They live in 

St. Mark Parish and have been active 

(Continued on page 14) 

Sandi (Kovarbasic) 

Lilly, 6/70, sends a 

hello from Norcross, 

GA. 

** Leonard Frick, 
6/71, Strongsville, had 

lived in Cleveland for 

40 years before moving 

to Strongsville in 93. He is married to 

Diane, a WT 74 grad. They have 2 sons 

and 2 grandchildren. Leonard is 

semi=retired and owns rental property in 

Cleveland, especially his Dad‗s hard-

ware store at 128th & Lorain!  

** Bonnie (Leamon) Ingalls, 6/71, 

Sterling, VA, and Myrtle Beach, NC, 

recently retired from the Dept. of De-

fense after 32.25 years of service. She 

and  husband Bruce, have a 24 yr old 

daughter who works as a technical editor 

for Northrop Grumman at the Defense 

Threat Reduction Agency in VA. 

Susan (Morgan) Shick 6/71 married 

classmate, Earl Shick, 6/71. Susan has 

been teaching vocal/general music for 

22 years at Artemus Ward for students 

in PreK-8. 

** Theodore Lo, ‘72, Ruskin, FL, 

moved to FL in 91 and now lives on a 

1970’s  

Susan (Weisenbach) Johnson,  1/70, 

Avon Lake, has been an aerospace engi-

neer for 35 years. She currently works at 

NASA Glenn as a project manager in the 

Aviation Safety Program. Her daughter 

is attending the University of Cincinnati, 

Conservatory of Music. 

Christine (Palasics) Evans, 1/70, 

Cleveland, lived in California for 27 yrs. 

She has two children, Jason Evans, 25 

and Laura, 22, both remaining in Cali-

fornia. 

** Maria (Battin) Annal, 6/70, Grand 

Isle, ME, and her husband Philip have 

lived in Maine since 1977. They built 

their own log home (solar powered!). Go 

to  www.winterboundstudio.com  to 

check out their creative side! 

(Continued from page 11) 

1975  

Committee -

Wade 

Hampton, 

Dee (Vozel) 

Copley, 

Sheila 

Thorne, 

June 

(Sprachmann) 

Canute, 

Kathy 

Dubecky,  

Leatha 

Townsell 

The Upper Deck—Julia Nazario, Guest, Sheila 

Thorne, June Canute,  Mark Russo 

  Longmead Elementary —Valerie (Townsell) Settles, Steve Jones, Al 

Johnson, Julia Nazario, Pete Kastanis, Valerie (Hardy) Bussey, Kathy 

Dubecky, Donna Anderson, Debbie (Jones) Babin 

Another After the Reunion! Reunion! - L to R and Back to Front—

Wade Hampton,  Sandy (Townsing) Foster,  Debbie (Jewel) 

Motley, Jackie (Leonard) Yatson, Karen (Benning) Williams, 

Sheila Thorne, Elaine (Dukles) Hertta,  

June (Sprachmann) Canute 



Page 13                                  John Marshall Alumni Association News                    Volume 38, No. 1 

Ralph Pfingsten 

presents  

―The History of 

John Marshall! 

West Park  

Historical  

Society! 

Bring your  

cameras, walking 

shoes and your 

memories! 

Car Pool! 

Parking will be at 

a premium! 

Pancake Breakfast 
9:00—11:00 

Sponsored by JMH  

Hospitality Committee 

Enter Building  

North End  

Front or Rear 

Doors 

Welcome to All Alumni, Current & Former 

Students, Current and Former Faculty & Staff, 

Parents, Friends, Family and Neighbors of 

John Marshall High School! 

1932 2011 

Hall 

of  

Fame! 

Revisit your homeroom, the  

Underground Track, the old 

and new gyms, the pool, 

the Cafeteria, Radio Room, 

Auditorium—and don’t forget 

the Office! 

THE 

JOHN MARSHALL HIGH SCHOOL 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
 

INVITES YOU 

 TO A  

FAREWELL  

OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday, May 7, 2011 

9:00AM  *** 6:00PM  
3952 W 140th St 

Cleveland, Ohio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Questions? - judy@jmhalumni.com 
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attend and a Wonderful time was had by 

all! 

** Randy Blaich, ‘94, Eaton, OH, mar-

ried on January 11, 2006 to Amy—they 

have 4 children—Kayla, 11, Jacob, 10, 

Alexis, 9 and Johanna, 2. Can‘t forget 

their boxer, Petey! They both remain 

extremely busy, Randy as a police of-

ficer, and Amy works full time and was 

recently accepted in to Nursing School. 

In their spare time they take the boat on 

the lake or play a good game of corn 

hole! 

** Rebecca (Blaich) Burke, ‘97, 

Brooklyn, married Jim on September 30, 

2006 and has 2 children—Nathan, 9 and 

Delaney, 10 months. Becki was the com-

mencement speaker when she graduated 

from CCC. She now attends BW and 

works full time  for the County Board of 

Health. They are avid OSU fans! 

** Emily Blaich, ‘99, Cleveland, gradu-

ated from Lake Erie College in 2003 

with a BA in Spanish, and while there 

spent 5 months living in Spain. She has 

worked for Cuyahoga County as an in-

terpreter for 5 years. She bought her 

home in West Park in 2005 and drives 

by Marshall daily.  

with the church. They have 3 boys, 26, 

20, and 18 and a daughter, 13. He has 

worked for the Cuyahoga County Board 

of Developmental Disabilities as a Ha-

bilitation Manager for 20 years. 

** Karen (Kasper) Johncock,  ‘74, 

Berea, has been married to Dave for 33 

years. They have 3 children and 7 

grandchildren. Karen wonders if any-

one knows where Mrs. Harvey is, her 

favorite teacher. 

Dave Dickinson, ‘74, Middleburg Hts., 

has been married to Debbie Bishop, 

‘78, for 31 years. They have  3 children, 

Brian, 27, Brad, 26, and Rebecca, 18. 

Both boys are married and Rebecca 

started at Heidelberg last fall. Dave 

works at General Motors and Debbie at 

Traveler‘s Insurance. 

** Koressa (Kotsick) Malcolm, ‘76, 

McDowell, VA, recently changed jobs 

and is now working as the psychologist 

for the students who are blind and multi

-disabled at the Virginia School for the 

Deaf and Blind. 

Mira Bartok, fka Myra Herr, ‘76, 

wrote a book titled "The Memory Pal-

ace" about her relationship with her 

schizophrenic mother.  She has been on 

a book tour the past several months 

along with interviews on NPR and else-

where.  She also has a website for art-

ists, writers and composers called 

"Mira's List" that can be found at 

miraslist.blogspot.com. 
 

1980’s  
Glad we’re hearing from more in 

the ‘80’s, ‘90’s, and ‘00’s—but we 

need help in updating addresses.  

MANY are still missing - so if you 

know where someone is, PLEASE let 

us know! 

Mr. Kim Kincaid,  ‘80, China/US,  

fulfilled a teaching contract in Cheng-

gong College in North Central China last 

year. Enjoyed visiting Beijing, The 

Great wall, Olympic Park and The For-

bidden City. 

Robert Montoya, ‘87, Creston, OH,  is 

a retired Vet from the US Army. He has 

held 3 military occupation skills: 88h— 

cargo specialist, 68g—aircraft structural 

repairer and 14r—Bradley tank crew 

member. Currently he is pursuing a Vo-

cational Teacher licensure and degree in 

Administration. 
 

1990’s 
Kimberly McCoy, ‘90, Cleveland, re-

ports that the 1990 Class held their 20th 

reunion the weekend of August 13-14, 

2010.   Classmates from all over the 

United States (i.e. Alaska, Alabama, 

Arizona, Colorado, Georgia, Illinois, 

Kentucky, Michigan, Texas and Virgin-

ia) were able to attend the festivities. On 

Friday, the events consisted of a Boat 

Ride on the Goodtime III and an After 

Party at the Cadillac Ranch in downtown 

Cleveland. On Saturday, a Family Picnic 

was held at Brooklyn Veterans Memori-

al Park, followed by a Dinner Dance at 

Hillside Party Center. Over 100 class-

mates were able to 

1990 Reunion 

Right: Committee  

 

Bottom Left: Goodtime 

Cruise 

Bottom Right: Dinner/

Dance at Hillside Party 

Center 

Our database is missing many from 

the 90‘s —if you know of someone 
who‘s not receiving the newsletter—

send in their name & address! 
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with Frank and some of their former 

players. ―Those were good times at Mar-

shall back then, and I relish the time I 

spent with some truly great kids in the 

classroom and on the basketball court.‖ 

CORRECTION: Gene reported that he 

is the (?) In the picture with Carol and 

Frank!  Thank you for letting us know 

we couldn‘t find someone to ID you! 

Former faculty mem-

bers, Mary Jane and 

Ken Kubach, re-

cently spent 32 days 

in Sicily, Malta, and 

mainland Italy.  

Mary Jane was 

especially 

thrilled to visit 

her grandparents‘ 

villages and met 

the mayor of 

Grotte, one of their villages! 

Karl Anderson, North Royalton, NDB 

teacher from 62-69 enjoys receiving 

copies of Alumni News to keep up with 

former students that attended JMH. 

G
O

  
 L

A
W

Y
E

R
S

! 

2000’s 
 

Dana Baker,  ‘02, Grove City, wonders 

when and where her 10 year reunion will 

be!  (Editor‘s Note: Class Officers—

check in with Alumni Association for 

the Reunion Planning Guide) 

Jennifer Green, ‘03, Cleveland, is look-

ing forward to a 10 year reunion! She 

misses her fellow classmates. After 

school she attended and graduated from 

Sanford-Brown Institute. 

Mohammad Hamad, ‘06, Cleveland, 

reported his recent move and hopes that 

next year, he will have something 

‗significant‘ to report! 

 

Faculty & Friends 
Barbara (Moysey) Sones,  Lyndhurst, 

reports that since her retirement in 1995, 

she has been the Chief Editor (the only 

one) of the column ―Strange But True‖. 

written by her husband Bill and his 

brother Rich, It appears in the Plain 

Dealer, M-S, in the Diversions Section. 

Paul Corey,  Delaware, OH, gets 

together during the spring, summer, 

and fall, with former students resid-

ing in the central Ohio area. Usually 

attending are Tom Cholley, David 

Cleesattle, Greg Lashutka, and 

Ralph Orban.  

M. Eugene Gilliom, (AKA Gene 

Gilliom) was a faculty member for 2 

1/2 years from 56-58. He was a So-

cial Studies teacher, the junior varsi-

ty basketball coach and served as 

assistant to Frank Spehalske for the 

varsity. He also helped coach foot-

ball and freshman track. After he left 

JMH, he returned to Ohio State to pur-

sue a doctoral program. After complet-

ing his degree he taught for 3 years at 

San Franciso State College and 1 year at 

the University of Chicago. He then re-

turned to OSU and taught for 35 years, 

retiring in 95 as a Professor Emeritus in 

Social Studies and Global Education. 

He enjoyed his years at JMH, where we 

won the city jayvee basketball champi-

onship his 2nd year and coming in 2nd 

during his 3rd year. He enjoyed the 

Sports Reunion last year, spending time 

Class of 2000—L to R—  Maurice  

Oliver, Talitha Tabor, Willie Dycks,  

Monica Occhetti 

Ken’s Corner: 
Alumni President, Ken Tischler, spent several 

hours one weekend, analyzing donations made 

to the Alumni Association. To the right are his 

findings.  Over the last 3 years, donations were 

compiled by decade, indicating which class 

year had the highest number of donors and then 

the highest amount donated. 

How did your class stack up? 
Thanks to all for your generous support! 

Top class in 

each year is 
underlined! 

 

Nineties 

―Forever we will love thee….‖ 
―...Oh Marshall High, 

 the BEST SCHOOL! …..‖ 



Adalyss Merced was ranked 16th. Some 

of  her nine plus extracurricular activi-

ties while at JMHS included being the 

Senior Class President, a participant in 

the Citizenship Institute Youth Leader-

ship Program, and a graduate of the 

Charles R. Drew Saturday Academy at 

the Cleveland Clinic.  She plans to be-

come a nurse and will be attending CSU.  

Football 2010—Overall record was 5-5, 

but 4-3 in Senate Conference. Named to 

First Team All Senate were DeAndre 

Brown, Dominique Dickerson, James 

Plummer, Deyjon Wilson, and 

Tamaine Chappel. 

Wrestling - Finished 

3rd in Senate Tourna-

ment 

Boy‘s Basketball—

Rough year so far—3 

games forfeited for 

fighting, 2 wins fol-

lowed. 

Girl‘s Basketball—

Won 3 games before 

2/1/2011. 

Bowling—Boys and 

Coed, both finished in 

2nd place behind Max 

Hayes. 

Girl‘s Tennis—Finished 4th in 

the Senate Tournament 

Coed Golf—On October 20, 

2010, they won the Senate 

Championship with a score of 

469.  2nd place went to Lincoln 

West with a score of 507!  Way 

to go team!!!! 

Girl‘s Volleyball—Also won the 

Senate championship in October 

beating Lincoln-West, but lost in 
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the 1st round of the Sectionals to Valley 

Forge. 

Congratulations! 

Wrestling Coach, Russ Germaine, was 

named Coach of the Year at this year‘s 

Senate Tournament on 2/12/2011! 

Stanley Drayton, class of 1989, was 

recently named as a new coach at The 

Ohio State University, replacing Coach 

Darrell Hazell. Stanley graduated from 

Allegheny College in PA, where he was 

a three-time All-American in football. 

He began his coaching career at Alle-

gheny College, then made stops at East-

ern Michigan, Penn, Villanova, Bowling 

Green, a stint with the Pros with the 

Green Bay Packers, Mississippi State, 

Florida, Tennessee, Syracuse, and then 

back to Florida. Stanley was inducted 

into the John Marshall Hall of Fame in 

April of 2005.  

The Kamm‘s Corners July 4th Parade 

was held on July 3, 2010. We had a 

small group this year but a very enthusi-

astic group. They are Ted Solarz 1/44, 

(Continued on page 17) 

Our 2010 

 Scholarship Recipients 
By Michelle Mader 

School Sports News 
By Andy Mathews 

Of the 318 members of the 2010 gradu-

ating class, three qualified students re-

ceived a $1000 scholarship with a $1000 

renewal ($2000 total) from the Alumni 

Association. They were: 

Anastasia Elder was ranked 1st in her 

class. During her time at JMHS she was 

involved in at least eleven extracurricu-

lar activities including the Hi-Stepping 

Dance Team, the Multicultural Club and 

the Key Club.  She plans to become a 

mechanical engineer and will be attend-

ing OSU. 

Amber Trzaska was ranked 5th. While 

at JMHS, her extracurricular activities 

included being a Yearbook Member, 

Teacher's Aide for Mrs. Kolar, a tutor in 

Math Honorary, and several others.  She 

plans to become a surgeon and will be 

attending OSU. 

 

Fourth of July Parade 
By Joy Brashwitz 

What a  

beautiful day 

for a parade! 
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Please consider nominating an out-

standing JMH classmate or Staff/

Faculty member for the next induction 

to be held in 2012. Request a form on 

page 23. 

 

We Want  

 

 

 

You! 
Trustees Needed! 

 

The Alumni Association has sever-

al Trustee Positions vacant. Please 

consider becoming a JMH Alumni 

Trustee—No Special Skills are 

needed. 

 

We are also looking for a person to 

help take the load off our current 

web master. Meetings are held the 

first Wednesday of each month, 

except for July and August.  

 

Please contact Ken Tischler @  

216-226-5644. 

  

Susan Nagy 6/71, Gerald Valaitis 6/01, 

Trustees: Ken Tischler, President 1/57, 

Elaine Staley 6/68, Mary Sinatra 1/54, 

Joy Brashwitz 6/54, John Papay 6/63, 

and Maria DeLuca 6/74. We also had 

two new alumni join us, Beth Cameron, 

6/78 and Mr. Reyes, 6/72. 

There was a large crowd of people lining 

the streets. Of course the little kids were 

most interested in the candy they catch. 

Many were dressed in red, white and 

blue or wearing Uncle Sam hats or patri-

otic visors. Many were waving flags, a 

true representation of the American spir-

it and pride in their country. No float 

this year due to illness, but we‘re look-

ing forward to a super float next year. 

Any alumni, or present JMH students, 

teachers, coaches, teams, or musicians, 

or Lawyerettes are welcome to join us. 

We would especially like a representa-

tion from the school. That would make 

our contingent a real John Marshall 

event. 

 

Many of the retired JMH teachers meet 

the first Wednesday of each month at the 

Denny‘s Restaurant on W 150th near I-

71 at 8 am. They are in the back room. 

All retired faculty members are welcome 

to attend. It‘s always great to see famil-

iar faces walking in the door. 

(Continued from page 16) 

 www.jmhalumni.com 

The 6th Induction Ceremony for the Hall 

of Fame was held on Friday May 7, 

2010, at Brennan‘s Party Center. Over 

200 attended the event.  

The  following individuals were induct-

ed in the photo below L to R:   Bruce 

James, 6/60, Ethel Rippon-Rowe FAC, 

Don Friedl 6/50, Sally Caskey, 6/53  

Dr. Carol Millsom for Bud Millsom 

(dec.) FAC, Robert Ebert, PhD, 6/61, 

Lennie (Muttick) Sorenson 6/65, 

Quintin Scott 6/86, Joe DeLuca, Father 

of Pete DeLuca, 6/73 (dec.). Ross Bas-

sett accepted for Kenneth Nichols, 6/24, 

(dec.).  

Hall of Fame 

Induction 
By Elaine Staley 

Faculty Updates 
By Joy Brashwitz 

 



1971 
Plans are in the works for an  

informal gathering this summer.  

Check thejmhalumni.com webpage  

for updates/details. 

Donna (Biggins) Schuler 

 

1976 
1975 & 1977 Welcome! 

Saturday, July 30, 2011 - 7 pm 
Harpo‘s Sports Café, Brookpark 

Ala carte 

Mary_Kay_McAndrews@CINFIN.com  

440-331-2026 

Dsmorag@aol.com 

 

1981 + All Years 
June 24-26, 2011 

Fri: Mixer—Shooters on the  

Water, 6:30  

Sat: Dinner/Dance—Crown Plaza Hotel, 

Independence 

Sun: Family Picnic *TBD 

Entire weekend $100 /per person  

Carla Burgess 

burgeca@sbcglobal.net 

 216-798-1075 

 

1986 
July 22-24, 2011 

Fri: Goodtime Cruise, Downtown 

Sat: Picnic at Silver Spring Park,  

Hudson 

Sun: Brunch, Willoughby Hills  

Community Center 

Monica Jones-Collins 

216-272-5255 

mocollins68@sbcglobal.net 

 

2001 
We are cementing details for our 10th 

Reunion. Please contact 

 Jennine Kessler, Francine Smith or 

Alonzo Clark via Facebook. 

jmhclass2001@hotmail.com 
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Planning a Class Reunion? 
Your Alumni Association can help!  

Reunion Committees can request 

address lists and mailing labels for their 

class.  Be sure to check out the latest 

edition of our Reunion Planning Guide 

on the website:  www.jmhalumni.com.  

A copy can be mailed to you if you 

don‘t have internet access. Contact us 

via info@jmhalumni.com, (440) 356-

0249 or our PO BOX. 

1946 June And Friends! 
Saturday, Sept 17, 2011 

 Radisson—N Olmsted 

Luncheon, 11 am 

Russ Van Scyoc—216-671-7201 

Paul Saylor—216-961-2543 

 

1951 Jan/June 
Saturday, June 25, 2011 

Sweetwater Landing 

Emerald Necklace Marina 

Buffet—5:30 

Marianne Sekerak Byrne 

440-331-5925 

marby6@att.net  

Subj. JMH60 

 

1952 Jan/June 
Sept 16-17, 2011 

One Year Early! 

Damon‘s on Bagley 

5 pm each night 

Fri: Casual / Happy Hour  

Sat: Happy Hour / Dinner  

Don Ray—440-877-0412 

donwray37@wowway.com 

 

1956 January 
Saturday, August 20, 2011-6pm 

Sat: Buffet - 100th Bomb Group on 

Brookpark, 6PM 

Joe Valore—440-835-1978 

 

1956 June 
Sept 24-25, 2011 

Fri: Mixer—TBA 

Sat: Dinner—Cleveland Yachting Club, 

Rocky River 

Nancy (Stacho) Ormsby 

440-871-2334 

nlormsby@aol.com 

1958 Jan/June 
Friday Dinner Dates at 4 pm 

May 20, 2011        July 15, 2011 

September 16, 2011 

November 11, 2011 
Piper‘s 3 at 8158 Broadview Rd 

$17 each dinner date per person -

includes appetizers, soup, salad, entrée, 

2 sides, dessert, dinner beverage;                

Cash bar 

For Reservations 

Susan Kirst 

216-251-8645 

morgan50@cox.net 

 

1959 Jan 
Planning a 52nd for fall.  

For date and location, contact: 

 Donna Marchese  

440-888-5173  

 

1961 Jan/June   
Sept 16-18, 2011  

Fri: Meet & Greet –Savannah  

Bar & Grille, Westlake 

Sat: Dinner Dance—Tom‘s Country 

Place, Avon 

Sun: Brunch and gab session—Tom‘s 

Country Place 

Barb (DeMois) Mann 

440-926-8510 

kieldrake@glwb.net 

 

 

 

 

1965 Jan/June 
Saturday, August 13, 2011 

Michaud‘s—Strongsville 

6-11 pm —-Buffet, BYOB 

Darlene (Welther) DiCato 

dmdemd@sbcglobal.net 

330-328-9573 

 

1970 Jan/June 
Inviting Classes of 68-72  

Friday, May 13, 2010  - 7 pm 
5th Annual—Another Nite Out 

Razzle‘s—Olmsted Falls 

$2 Donation at Door 

judyg26@cox.net 

440-979-1620 

Reunions - Reunions - Reunions                      Send updates to: reunions@jmhalumni.com 

Class lists, names and addresses are 

only given to recognized  

Reunion Committees.  

The Alumni Association Tax ID and 

our US Post Office Bulk Mail Permit 

CANNOT be used by  

Reunion Committees. 

When updating info from your 

class, either submit a few correc-

tions at a time, or be sure to high-

light only the changes on your 

spreadsheet. Send updates ASAP 

after reunion—so they are ready 

to go for next newsletter mailing! 

Check jmhalumni.com  

for updates! 

Send a few group pictures for 

the newsletter— 

be sure to ID everyone! 

mailto:morgan50@cox,net


6/34 Evelyn Ruth Smith 

6/46 Mel Massey 

6/47 Donald Scranton 

6/48 Harlan Peterjohn 

1/50 Norman Case 

6/50 Donald Friedl 

1/53 Carol Clark 

6/54 Charles Humbert 

6/54       Jean and William Kalt 

6/55 Frederick Cowles 

6/56 Marilyn Heinke 

1/57 Ken Tischler 

1/57 Joe Hrudka 

1/58 Stuart Switzer 

6/58 David Gomersall 

6/58 William Vassos 

6/58 Donald J Forst 

6/60 Bruce James 

6/60 James Radovic 

6/61 Barbara Walden 

1/62 Gary Ceepo 

6/63 Marilyn Best 

6/64 Lynn Hamlin 

6/64 Robert Harvanec 

6/65 Felicia (Peppers) Young 

1/66 Jeffrey Hubley 

6/66 Robert Grace 

6/68 Anonymous 

1/69 James Turczyk 

6/69 Thomas Andres 

1/70 Charles McDermott 

1/70 Susan (Weisenbach) Johnson 

6/70 Sandi (Kovarbasic) Lilly 

6/71 Josephine Deluca 

6/72 David Robinson 

6/74 Bill Karpowski 

6/75 Wade Hampton— 

               On Behalf of Class of 1975 

6/76 Doug Smorag 

6/79 Denise S Ponchak 

7/80  Perry Recchio 

FAC Marlene Samuels 

FAC Ralph Pfingsten 

FAC Cynthia Metzger 

FAC Margaret Kovach 

STAFF Leigh H Perkins 

FRND Ann Deming 
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MAJOR DONORS 
The following have contributed $100.00 or more.  

Thank you to everyone who takes the effort to donate to us! 

IN MEMORY OF  

DONATIONS 
 

Ted Sinatra  

(Son of Trustee Mary (Johnston) and 

Richard ―Moose‖ Sinatra) 

By Jean & William Kalt 6/54 

 

Nancy (Normile) Ham, 1977 

By Robert Normile 6/73 

 

Lois (Kovi) Theis 6/50 

By An Anonymous Donor 

 

Mother—Margaret (Brodella) Kurth 

By Barbara Petres 6/57 

 

Lois (Ross) Campbell 

By R Bruce Campbell 1/56 

 

James Foy, 6/39 

By An Anonymous Donor 

 

Jean Jereb, 1/42 

By Her Children 

Have you been receiving the news-

letter year after year and never sent 

in a donation? 
NOW IS YOUR CHANCE AND WE 

ARE ONLY ASKING FOR $1.00 !! 

If every alumnus sent in $1, it would 

cover our annual printing, mailing and 

address corrections costs and operations 

expenses! 

During the year, the Alumni Asso-

ciation changed the investment 

management of our Endowment 

Funds from the Cleveland Founda-

tion to Planned Financial Services. 

Final Homework  

Assignment! 
In 500 words or less typed, please send 

us your favorite ―Memories of Mar-

shall‖ - a favorite teacher and how he/

she impacted your life/career, an event 

or location at the school, etc. If you 

don‘t have email, please have someone 

email your favorite memory to:  

            judy@jmhalumni.com. 

Please include full name and class 

year—and address if different from the 

mailing! 
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Final Roll Call 
 

While we attempt to verify each listing, 

errors may occur. The following names 

have been sent to us in the past year or 

have been verified as best as possible  in 

updating our database. Our sympathy to 

the families and friends of those listed:   

 

6-26 Marjorie (Barker) Bassett 

6-28 Arlene (Wollerman) Sommerfield 

1-32 Michael Hitchko 

6-33 Dorothy (Hoffstetter) Hertzel 

1-34 Lester Sternecker 

6-34 Virginia (Stroemble) Cryan 

6-34 Virginia (Lieser) Frohwerk 

6-34 Jeanne (Durk) Hansen 

6-34 Kathryn (Pahler) Kaiser 

6-34 Charlotte (Frerich) Papalias 

6-35 George Cooper 

6-35 Louise (Scherzer) Moore 

6-35 Bernice (Krueger) Packard 

6-35 Bernice (Schaefer) Streidl 

6-35 Virginia (Denk) Wise 

1-36 William Cushler 

1-36 Evelyn (Barker) Franks 

1-36 Margaret (Heilman) Thayer 

1-36 Richard Watts 

6-36 Josephine (Ludwig) Baumert 

6-36 Catherine (Cavallaro) Boland 

6-36 Angela (Petruzzi) Ceruti 

6-36 Congetta (Laguardia) Falasca 

6-36 Kenneth Green 

6-36 Grace (Waag) Hofelich 

6-36 Elizabeth (Uhle) Johnson 

6-36 June (Flecht) Longley 

6-36 Howard Masony 

6-36 Henrietta (Schulhauser) Nieberding 

6-36 James Parks 

6-36 Janet (Melziva) Sandrock  

6-36 William Schemmel 

6-36 Ethel (Bemis) Schlenkerman 

6-36 Francis Solomon 

6-36 Marjorie (Homme) Sundquist 

6-36 Dorothy (Ulrikson) Ware 

1-37 Jean (Brink) Hamilton 

1-37 Thomas Reasin 

6-37 Martha (Kanda) Bartko 

6-37 Lewis McCarty 

6-37 Eleanore (Gerhan) Mitchell 

6-37 Alberta (Jackson ) Nordquist  

6-37 Helen (Ryan) Borzy Pollock 

6-37 Elmer Weekley 

1-38 Eunice (Evans) Follen 

1-38 Mabel (Sullivan) Holivay 

1-38 Theodore McKinley 

1-38 Ernest Nordquist 

1-38 Mary (Myers) Sheldon 

6-38 Lois (Brown) Bridwell 

6-38 Dorothy (Rohan) Chandler 

6-38 Rose (Cifranic) Kvak 

6-38 Ruth (Kadel) Denson 

6-38 Lucille (Denk) Gaal 

6-38 William Johnson 

6-38 George Kaunte 

6-38 Peter Kekic 

6-38 Katherine (Scebbi) Pechota 

6-38 Lillian (Davies) Prond 

6-38 Janet (Brehm) Schmidt 

6-38 Norbert Theiss 

6-38 Gordon Thompson 

6-38 Edward Weiss 

1-39 Harriet (Kirsch) Brauer 

1-39 June (Nordquist) Howen 

1-39 Eileen (Allen) Weiser 

6-39 Eleanor (Toth) Behrens 

6-39 James Foy 

6-39 Verna (Weigolt) Groves 

6-39 Stanley Homme 

6-39 Elmer Lingruen 

6-39 Dorothy (Reynolds) Romora 

6-39 Glenn Schroth 

6-39 Katherine (Noort) Weber 

1-40 Edna Brandenburg 

1-40 George Love 

1-40 Marjorie (Durk) Maier 

1-40 Madeline (Tanzi) Snowden 

6-40 Doris ( Belmont) Braun 

6-40 Janice (Schimmel) Nelson 

6-40 Ralph Reiner 

6-40 Mary (Glynias) Steffas 

6-40 Beatrice (Vorac) Woroneki 

1-41 Edward James 

6-41 Irene (Beath) Pointer 

6-41 Joy (Foster) Eisenmann 

1-42 Jean (Cooper) Jereb 

1-42 Kenneth Neuberg 

1-42 Lois (McCullough) O‘Brien 

1-42 Robert Scheeff 

6-42 Betty Menkel 

6-42 Catherine (Thomas) Travil 

6-43 Joan (Alison) Bradley 

6-43 Margaret (Brodella) Kurth 

6-43 Robert Long 

6-43 Virgil Perrell 

6-43 Earl Gehringer 

1-44 Howard Goetz 

6-44 Florence (Asian) Davis 

6-44 Ralph Sheerer 

6-44 Patricia (Hart) Walters 

6-44 Veronica (Budan) Zupancic 

6-45 Jean (Heileman) Fowles 

6-45 Kenneth Johnson 

6-45 Robert Meresko 

6-45 John Yantz 

1-46 Adele (Jablonski) Gadzinski 

1-46 Nadine (Cibula) Weiskopf 

6-46 Florence (Beckwith) Barack 

6-46 Michael Caparon 

6-46 Frank Celebrezze 

6-46 Charles Kopecky 

6-47 Cecilia (Kukla) Baker 

6-47 Richard Geer 

6-47 William Savel 

6-47 Richard Saylor 

6-47 Ruth (McLaughlin) Scebbi 

6-47 LaVerne (Pollock) Theil 

6-48 James Bente 

6-48 Marjorie (Hooper) Conley 

6-48 George Gfell 

6-48 Donald Lenz 

6-48 Jane (Buckholder) Stine 

1-49 Carol (Wilmerink) Cook 

1-49 Eleanore Davis 

1-49 Dolores ―Laurie‖ (Kennedy) Hess 

6-49 Leland Hess 

6-49 Jonas Hunter 

6-49 Joy (Wunderlich) Kutrubs 

6-49 Andrew Muranko 

6-49 Richard Schubert 

6-49 Nelson Tibbitts 

6-49 Barbara (Rung) Felgenhauer 

1-50 Randall Jacobs 

6-50 Robert Bohn 

6-50 Col. Donald Cipra 

6-50 Donna (Yager) Coats 

6-50 Allen Korfmacher 

6-50 Marilyn (Beunk) Kozak 

6-50 Edward Ols 

6-50 Betty (Jackson) Randle 

6-50 Donald Rhome 

6-50 Roberta (Peters) Richardson 

6-50 Dosia (Kammerer) Tegreene 

6-50 Lois (Kovi) Theis 

1-51 Joseph Hunter  

1-51 Robert Kocian 

1-51 Jeanne (Roper) McCue 

6-51 Joseph Costanzo 

6-51 Carol (Hartman) Foster 

6-51 Richard Portik (RC) 

6-51 Jeraldine (Johnson) Rinehart 

1-52 Alice (Kube) Marossy 

1-52 John Marossy 

1-52 Charles O‘Malley 

6-52 Donald Corp 

6-52 Noreene (Schenk) Davis 

6-52 Loretta Geier 

6-52 Ronald Kolenz 

6-52 Joseph Mills 

6-52 Carolyn (Pott) Schmidt 

6-52 Audrey Temucin 

6-52 Emma (Simons) Tonti 

1-53 Jean (Hargis) Goldie 

1-53 Leonard Yahnkow 

6-53 William Bouman 

1-54 Robert Almquist (Trustee, RC) 

1-54 Dennis Butcher 

1-54 Carol (Schneider) Chebra 

1-54 James Fleger 

6-54 Michael Haydu 

1-55 Ablene (Bukovnik) Kiesel 

6-55 Donald Doyen 

6-55/FAC Dean Drahos 
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1-56 Lois (Ross) Campbell 

1-56 Ray Robertson 

6-56 Louis Gaudio 

6-56 Anna (Evans) Mace 

6-56 Earl Thomas 

1-57 Cliff McRae 

6-57 Alfred Backus 

6-58 Raellen (Kramer) Hahn 

6-58 Robert Keith 

6-58 Mary Ann (Schuller) Kuchera 

6-58 Joyce (Wyburn) Stebar 

1-59 Carol (Purcell) Ostertag 

6-59 Anita (Terhart) Shaneyfelt 

6-60 Martin Roenigk 

6-60 Barbara (Pariseau) Stimac 

1-61 Karen (Fortney) Colbert 

6-61 William Maynard 

6-61 Ken Radke 

6-61 Alan Rettig 

6-61 Kenneth Weiss 

6-61 David Thompson 

6-62 Joanne (Timoteo) Austin 

6-62 Patricia Hoyt 

6-62 Arthur Sullivan 

8-62 Karen (Holivay) Turner 

1-63 Timothy Tracy 

6-63 Karen (Quine) Dormody 

6-63 Tom Geib 

6-63 April (Gibbons) Loescher 

6-63 Lynne (Messenger) Meigs 

1-64 Terrence Ondrejko 

1-64 Michael Pasternak 

1-64 Lawrence Rogers 

1-64 Sandra Steiner 

6-64 Anita (Berghian) Baker 

6-64 James Edmunds 

6-64 Carol (Baldy) Fox 

6-64 Albert Koreny 

6-64 John Walker 

6-64 Robert L Nock 

6-65 Shirley Arrowood 

6-65 George Cleary 

6-65 Irene (Horatschki) Grothe 

6-65 Patrick Paul 

6-65 Daniel Province 

1-66 Marcia (Faust) Miller 

1-67 Myra (Jones) Harsany 

1-67 Clifford Johnson 

6-67 Lillian (Gales) Johnson 

6-68 Christopher Petras 

6-68 Marvin Shatkoff 

1-69 Dale Buttolph 

1-69 Paula (Knecht) Coykendall 

6-69 Katherine Johnson 

6-69 John McGonigal 

6-69 David Samuel 

6-69 LaVon Watkins 

1-70 Linda (Bushnell) Parker 

6-70 Jeff Arcuri 

6-70 Reid Benjamin 

6-70 Robert King 

6-70 Mary (Hansen) Losh 

6-71 Josephine DeLuca 

6-71 Thomas Jacobs 

6-71 Michael Ross 

6-71 Patricia (Evick) Teggart 

6-71 Robert Chmura 

6-72 Kenneth Shipman 

6-72 Mary (Kukelhan) Weyburne 

6-73 Daniel Artlip 

6-73 Delores (Hightower) Bedell 

6-73 Robert Tatar 

6-74 Diane Dolan 

6-74 Sharlynne (Evans)  

                              Hempstead-Cheers 

6-74 Michael Kukula 

6-74 Eugene Patton 

6-74 Pat Ryan 

6-74 Joseph Sinkovic 

6-75 Michael Steitz 

6-75 June (Vagi) Tomek 

6-76 Robert Belcastro 

6-76 Elizabeth (Thorlelson) Cook 

6-76 Barbara Oldack 

6-77 Virginia (Artlip) Dettmer 

6-77 Steven Dorsey 

6-77 Christine Kuzmin-House 

6-77 Richard Hunter 

6-77 Mary (Plesz) Morgan 

6-77 Douglas Schulte 

6-78 Brian Andrews 

6-78 Steven Singer 

6-80 Lynn (Dersch) Rutney 

6-85 David Mays 

Staff  Denise Afanador 

Staff  Delbert LeCompte 

Fac Blanche (Prior) Cooley 

Fac Gilbert Crisp 

Fac John Dare 

Fac Virginia (Marti) Decker 

Fac Margaret Kovach 

Fac Ethel Rippon-Rowe 

 

 

Ethel Rippon-Rowe was inducted in to 

the John Marshall Hall of Fame last year 

for her service as a well-respected 

educator.  She was able to join us to 

receive the honor.   

While at JMH, from 1949-1963, she was 

mainly the girls‘ Phys Ed. teacher, but 

also coached girl‘s basketball, began the 

cheerleaders and drill team, mentored 

student council, initiated successful 

honor study halls, and established the 

Oasis. Classes in to the 1970‘s still 

enjoyed the honor study halls and Oasis.  

Mrs. Rippon passed on October 10, 

2010. She was loved, will be missed, 

and remembered by many. 

Robert Almquist    

1935-2010 

The Alumni Association regrettably 

reports the passing of one of its founding 

Trustees, Bob Almquist. As a member of 

the JMHAA, Bob was actively involved 

on the Scholarship Committee and 

instrumental in fund raising efforts, 

constantly promoting Ralph‘s From 

Rockport to West Park and the History of 

John Marshall. Current JMHAA 

President, Ken Tischler, noted, ―Bob was 

our super salesman. Not only did he sell 

books, but the Alumni Association as 

well.‖ Other Trustees recall Bob‘s 

knowledge, humor, organizational skills, 

pride in school memories, and his 

meticulous attention to detail. 

Bob was actively involved in the 

planning and the successes of his 25th, 

30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th and 55th 

reunions for his 1954 class. Mary Sinatra 

recalls ―Bob was there with his index 

cards, assuring we had correct addresses 

for all of our classmates. We may have 

our 60th Reunion in 2014, but somehow 

it won‘t seem the same.‖
 

He attended Riverside and then began at 

JMH in the seventh grade. He was the 

senior class Vice President for the 

January 1954 class. Bob then attended 

Michigan State University, earning a BS 

in Mechanical Engineering in 1959. His 

career involved the sales of industrial 

tools. 

Bob was married to Kathryn (nee 

Eberhardt), for 48 years.  They have two 

children and three grandchildren. The 

Almquists attended many JMH 

functions—from book signings to open 

houses. Bob was truly a ‗super salesman 

of JMH‖.  He will surely be missed. 
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SPORTSWEAR – 

SILK SCREENED 
1031 - Ima Lawyer  

T-shirts Red w/ black 
and white logo 

            S-XL $10. 

            2XL $12. 

1041- Ima Lawyer 
Hoodie Sweatshirt   
Red w/black &white 

            M-XL $25. 

            2XL $27. 

1051 – JMH ALUMNI 

Gray t-shirts w/red 

football in middle and 

any words you want 

below it. Can  add  

team number or year 

inside the football.  

S-XL $18.   2XL   $20. 
 

SPORTSWEAR – EMBROIDERED 

1071 – Gray zippered hoodie w/round            S-XL     $44. 

            Embroidered logo in red, white,           2XL       $46. 

            and black. 

3001-  White golf towel w/red & black JMH logo.      $10. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 
XXXX   Gray T Shirts (Phys Ed Style)              S/XL $8   2XL  $10       

Magnets  $3.        Mugs $5.    Water Bottles $1 
 

MEDIA 

All  music has been re-mastered from records and tapes to CD. 

SHIPPING AND HANDLING 

Up to   $30.00,  add  $   7.00   

$30.01-$60.00, add  $ 11.00   

$60.01-$90.00, add  $ 16.00   

$90.01  and up, add  $ 20.00   

Shipping for  Books $   4.00/copy  

Alumni Merchandise 
Looking for a gift for someone or yourself?  Most merchandise below - t-shirts, sweats, caps, visors, Media, and Ralph‘s History 

books - is available at our e-store on our webpage. There you can make your purchases with a credit card.    I will be happy to help 

you find what you want.                                                                                                             Maria McKee, Merchandise Manager 

1011—Sweatshirt 
White w/ red logo 

S-XL  $26   

2XL  $28 

2001-Poplin  

Baseball Caps 

Red or Black   $18 

9001 JMH 

Marching Band 

(68-72)   $16 

9005 Spring 
Concert  

(1966)       $14. 

 Item        Description        Color     Size     QTY    Price     Total        

____   _____________   ____     ___     ___    ____    ____ 

____   _____________   ____     ___     ___    ____    ____ 

____   _____________   ____     ___     ___    ____    ____ 
           Add shipping   __________ 

           Total               __________          
 

Make checks or money orders out to: JMH Alumni Association 

Allow 4-6 weeks for delivery 

West Park Then & Now  

By Ralph Pfingsten and 

Gary Swilik 

West Side Cleveland 

Restaurants—Vol. 1 

By Gary Swilik 

Vol. 2 due out soon! 

Each available for $15.00 

+ $3.00 S & H 

SUPER SALE! 
From Rockport to Westpark  

$25.  4002 
The History of John Marshall High School 

$20. 4003 

 

4004 -  ―The History 
of the Ravenna 
Arsenal‖ $55. 

 

Name_________________________________ 

Address_______________________________ 

City_______________ State____ Zip________ 

Phone________________________________ 

2025-Cotton  

Visors 

Red or White    $15 

1021—T-Shirts 

Red w/ white logo 

S-XL  $10 

2XL    $12 

9004 Midwinter 

Band Concert 

(1/26/72)  $13 

9002 Music at 

Marshall 

(1962)    $14  

9003 DVD 
Interpreter  -  
(1924-1980)         

$25. 

9006 Midwinter 

at Marshall  

(71-72)    $16. 

9007 Midwinter 
at Marshall  

(70-71)     $14. 

9008 Midwinter 

at Marshall  

(69-70)     $13.  

4001- ―From Rockport 
to Westpark‖  $45. 

4002- ―The History of 

John Marshall High 
School‖ $35 

View our merchandise and order by credit card at our e-store 
on our website: www.jmhalumni.com.   

Items can be ordered by mail, payable by check or money 
order, at PO Box 16678 Rocky River, OH 44116.   

Items can be ordered by phone (440) 356-0249, also payable 
by check or money order.   

You can also email maria@jmhalumni.com to place an    
order, and/or arrange for pick-up. 

Or check for merchandise at the Open House/Reunion! 

 
PRICES ARE SUBJECT 

TO CHANGE 
 

SALES TAX INCLUDED    
ALLOW 4 TO 6 WEEKS 

FOR DELIVERY  



Year Graduated  ____________ 

Jan/June/Summer  __________ 

Faculty/Staff/Friend  ________ 

 

For Office Use Only: ___Update ___ News ___ Donation ___ Yearbook___ Scholarship ___ Obit ___ Web ___ Other   
 

John Marshall Alumni Association 
Use this form for Donations, Change of Address, News to Share and Suggestions 

 

Name _____________________________________  
          First                       Maiden                Last                  

Address ____________________________________                  

City/State/Zip _______________________________         

Email ______________________________________ 

        Cell Phone        (____)_____________ 

 Check if New Address        Phone Number (____)_____________        Check if Unlisted 
 

News To Share — For the ‗Where are they now?‘ Section of the newsletter: 

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

Volunteer:      Research       At Reunions       Open House      

Please send me:     HOF nomination form          Interest in Trustee Position /Alumni Director  

Please send me January Yearbooks on CD:  __‘54     __‘56     __‘61     __‘62     __‘63 

 
I also wish to support the John Marshall High School Alumni Association with my tax deductible contribution 
 

 

Enclosed:          $10          $20         $50           $100          Other $____________           Endowment Fund 

 
Please make checks payable to:  John Marshall Alumni Association, P.O. Box 16678, Rocky River, OH 44116-0678 

 

 

Please Help Us Update our Records! 
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Name___________________________ 
 

Class/Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 

________________________________ 

Name___________________________ 
 

Class/Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 

________________________________ 

Name___________________________ 
 

Class/Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 

________________________________ 

We strive to keep our database up-to-date so that we can provide addresses to your reunion committees and keep the com-
munication lines open with all alumni. If you have siblings, parents, friends or relatives who graduated from Marshall and 

they are not receiving the Alumni Newsletter, it is likely that we do not have their current address or they may not even be 

in our database. Please help us and spend a few moments to let us know where they are - if they‘ve moved, changed mari-
tal status, or are possibly deceased (please include class year, date of death, and copy of obit if possible). One of the most 

difficult tasks for any reunion committee is trying to find missing classmates.   

 

You can always email us at info@jmhalumni.com or call us at (440) 356-0249. We want to hear from you! 

Please remember to tell us if you move.   

The Post Office charges us FIRST CLASS rates on a return & only forwards for a limited time. 



Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. Postage 

Paid 

Cleveland, OH 

Permit No. 1030 

John Marshall High School 

Alumni Association 
P.O. Box 16678 

Rocky River, OH  44116-0678 

www.jmhalumni.com 

John Marshall Alumni Association 
President - Ken Tischler 1/57 

Vice President - Ralph Pfingsten 1/58 

Recording Secretary -  

Joy  (Ehrhardt) Brashwitz 6/54 

Corresponding Secretary -  

Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 

Treasurer - Doug Smorag 6/76 

Database - Mary (Johnston) Sinatra 1/54 
 

Board of Trustees 
Joy (Ehrhardt) Brashwitz 6/54 

Peggy (Mayer) Cecora 6/69 

Judy Gilson 1/70 

Maria (DeLuca) McKee 6/74 

Joyce (Kouba) Murphy 6/58 

John Papay 6/63 

Ralph Pfingsten 1/58 

Mary (Johnston) Sinatra 1/54 

Doug Smorag 6/76 

Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 

Ken Tischler 1/57 

Ray Vorell 6/69 

Newsletter Editor - 

Judy Gilson 1/70 
 

Endowment— 

Michelle (Maco) Mader 6/74 

Statistician—Andy Mathews 1/70 

Alumni Director - Vacant 

If you have received this newsletter  

in error, PLEASE contact us by mail,  

email: info@ jmhalumni.com  

or by phone at 440-356-0249 

Thank You! 

 

Mark your Calendars! 

Farewell Open House 

Saturday, May 7, 2011 
 

Kamm’s 4th of July Parade  

 Monday, July 4, 2011 
 

Mission Statement 
The John Marshall Alumni Association is a non-profit organization dedi-

cated to supporting John Marshall High School,  its faculty, students and 

alumni. We promote, finance, organize and participate in functions and 

events that contribute to the core values of education both academically 

and socially. We draw on our Alumni for support in these endeavors that 

include a Scholarship Program for graduating Seniors. Finally, we strive 

to maintain historical records that preserve our School's rich heritage. 

ADDRESS  SERVICE  REQUESTED 


